

North Ryde RSL Community Club Ltd.

ABN: 75 001 022 699

10 July 2023

T. G. Millner Fields - Update

Dear Member,

Earlier this year (10 May) North Ryde RSL provided members with an email update regarding the status of the issues surrounding the T. G. Millner site.

That update advised that the site was subject to a non-exclusive negotiation process with Ryde Council to purchase the site. The update also advised that the Club was considering the option of a Seniors Development proposal on the site.

On 23 May Ryde Council moved a motion to write to the State Government to request permission to compulsory acquire the T. G. Millner site (for details of that motion please click here).

We understand that Ryde Council has written to the Minister for Local Government requesting approval to proceed. We are unaware if Ryde Council have received a response to that request.

At the meeting of Ryde Council on 27 June, Council passed a motion supporting the previous motion which in part stated, "to take any and all steps necessary to protect T. G. Millner".

North Ryde RSL is not able to pursue any other options while the compulsory acquisition process is being worked through.

We have previously advised that we are comfortable with Ryde Council acquiring the site at a fair market value and we reiterate our support for that process.

We are unable to put a timeline on the outcome of the process as it is now in the hands of Ryde Council (and State Government).

We will keep members informed of any further developments.

J. M. Morris **President** C. A. McCarthy

General Manager